
ADOPTED BUDGET RECOMMENDATION 
 
 

 
Instruct the Bureau of Sanitation, with the assistance of the City Attorney, to report to 
the Energy and Environment and Budget, Finance and Innovation Committees with fee 
studies and recommendations related to actions necessary to preserve the Bureau’s 
operations, meet contractual and regulatory obligations, moderate fee impacts on 
residents and constituents, make progress towards the City’s environmental impact 
goals, and reduce reliance on the General Fund. 
 
(Pursuant to adoption of the Mayor’s 2023-24 Budget on May 18, 2023) 


